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22nd September 2005
Dear Sir or Madam,

Melton Local Development Framework – Housing Opportunity and Choice Discussion Paper 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following points:

Q.1

The HBF does believe that the size and type of new houses should take account of the changing needs of the community. However, it is concerned that the Council might be making the common mistake of assuming that any future increase in smaller households automatically requires the provision of very small sized dwellings. This is simply not the case. Evidence suggests that many 1 and 2 person households will want to reside in larger sized dwellings of 3 or more bedrooms. Indeed, this is borne out by the census in relation to the occupation of existing housing. 

The text refers to some sort of local market assessment being undertaken, but it is unclear as to its precise scope and nature. The HBF is very supportive of Local Housing Assessments. However, if they are to have any real value they will need to have had detailed input from relevant stakeholders, including those within the development industry.

Q.2

No precise justification is given for the target figure of 35% affordable housing provision. Any policy will need to take full and proper account of site viability, and the availability (or not) of grant funding. The Council will also need to consider the full range of other likely planning gains being sought, of which affordable housing is but only one.

The HBF queries the level of developer involvement in advising of the likely commercial viability of sites identified in the urban housing potential study, and the discounting process undertaken. 

The statement in paragraph 3.5 that low-cost market housing does not constitute affordable housing is contrary to national policy guidance as set out in Circular 6/98.

Q.’s 3 & 4

Any affordable housing thresholds specified will need to be in accordance with national planning guidance.

Q.8

In referring to the needs of the elderly it is not entirely evident whether the Council is considering a specific need for high levels of sheltered housing, and/or for bungalow accommodation. If it is the latter, it will need to be fully aware of the potential implications of such low-density developments on the overall housing land supply requirement. 

Consultation 

The HBF looks forward to being continuously being kept advised by the Council with the progress of all its planning policy documents, especially those in any way related to housing matters.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours faithfully,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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